MINUTES OF DECEMBER 18, 2001 TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, 7:30 P.M.
Present:  Stillings, Parker, Schmidt, Leech, Schultz                           Audience: 6

Absent:  None

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:31 p.m. and the pledge to the flag given.

2. Minutes of the 11/20/2001 regular board meeting were approved with motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously, to change #12 to correct vote to 5-0.  Minutes of open and closed portions of special board meeting of December 3 and special board meeting of December 5 were approved as submitted.  Minutes are filed for audit.

3. Expenditures were approved as submitted except to charge $224 of #13439 to EMS fund.

4. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer, Zoning Administrator and AC E911 Central Dispatch.

5. Public Comments: Knoechel gave update on cable.  Welch inquired of Creswell Rd. status and advised of ditch work done on McLachlan property.

6. There were no announcements.

7. Petition to abandon portion of Barnes Rd., west of US 31: Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously, to advise the AC Road Commission the board has no interest in retaining the portion of Barnes Rd. that the adjoining owners have requested to be abandoned but requests the petitioners be required to contact L & C Development for their approval.

8. Municipal Civil Infractions: Schmidt stated he no longer favors a violations bureau.  Procedures were discussed.  Stillings and Schmidt will meet to coordinate with the court administrator.

9. Milton Twp. Sports Complex: The board did not concur with Schmidt’s request to upgrade payment from $500 to $1500 and  has no objection to payment of $500 as budgeted.

10. EMS Use of Light Bars on POV Policy Draft: Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously, to approve the subject draft dated November 20, 2001 with two changes: (1) #7 change “acceptance” to “accordance” and (2) add “tires” to the Vehicle Safety Inspection certification form.

11. EMS Employee Agreement draft: Motion by Leech, seconded and passed unanimously, to approve the subject draft revised November 2001 with #2 changed to read “any consecutive three month period”.  The EMS Director was requested to update the General Codes and Regulations to include the terms in the Employee Agreement.

12. Township Board Concerns: Stillings spoke on Planning Commission interest in consolidating activity information with properties.  He also raised the question of township coverage under the AC Wetlands Ordinance.  Discussion followed.

13. Public Comments: Knoechel inquired of efforts to obtain other townships participation in EMS funding.  Welch suggested a notice be placed in the next newsletter regarding the township’s support of the Milton Twp. Sports Complex.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m. as there was no further business.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

REMINDER: JANUARY BOARD MEETING WILL BE ON THURSDAY, 10TH.

